
 

 

MINUTES OF THE 
ST. AUGUSTINE - PALM COAST NAVY LEAGUE COUNCIL 

MEETING DATE: OCTOBER 8, 2018 
 

Call to Order:  The monthly meeting of the St. Augustine-Palm Coast Navy League 
Council was held at Christ the King Anglican Church.  The meeting was called to order 
at 5:30 PM by President Bill Dudley. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Bill Dudley led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
INVOCATION:  Mike Zollar 
 
MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Bill Dudley, Sally Nichols, Claude Caviness, Dave and 
Jane Singleton, Lee Figliuolo, Clarence Hesser, Larry & Sherryl Mull, Mike Zollar, Garry 
Cohn, Jim Golomb, Fr. David Allert, Patrick McCormack 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of 
the September 10, 2018 meeting.  The motion carried.  
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Bob Price was absent.  Bill Dudley reported the operating 
account contains $23,964.12, and the Bobbitt account contains $18,653.13.  Bills need 
to be paid for the golf tournament. 
 
LIAISON REPORT: 
 
USCGC VALIANT - Bill reported they have returned from Patrol.  Garry Cohn and Sally 
Watson met them in Mayport. 
 
MARIA BRAY - Jerry Cameron reported SOQ will be held on October 10 at 1 PM. 
 
Renee Gurr from The Ponce hotel has been gracious enough to host our SOQ.  We 
have given her a plaque to display in the lobby.  We would like to give her a 
complimentary membership.   
 
HUE CITY - We were looking for a liaison for this ship.  We have learned it will be 
moved to Philadelphia and decommissioned.  That is probably no longer an issue. 
 
USS The Sullivans - They will be returning in December and he is hoping we can have 
a good showing when they return. 
 
VR 58 - 3 foursomes will be attending the golf tournament from this unit. 
 
SEA CADETS - There was a drill this past weekend with 61 cadets from 3 different 
battalions.  They participated in several competitive events.  The color guard performed 
twice for the Drum Runners.  Larry & Sherryl Mull told our members about Chief Israel’s 
son’s promotion to Chief in the Sea Cadets. 
 



 

 

MEMBERSHIP - Claude reported we have two members coming on board and he plans 
to have 150 members by the end of the year. 
 
COMMUNICATIONS - Bosun’s Locker has gone out.   
 
GOLF TOURNAMENT - 120 golfers (72 civilian  48 military).  Lee showed the trophy. 
30 Hole Sponsors this year.  He projects a net profit of $12,000. 
 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS - No Report 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  Patrick McCormack presented the slate of officers to be 
voted on tonight and take office in January. 
 
President - Patrick McCormack 
Treasurer - Jerry Cameron 
Secretary - Sally Watson 
Communications - Lee Figliuolo 
Finance and Oversight - Garry Karsner 
Youth Affairs - Joe and Shannon Giammanco 
Military Affairs - Ian Pollitt 
Membership - Claude Caviness 
Archivist - Garry Cohn 
Chaplain - Fr. David Allert * post meeting nomination 
 
Public Affairs - pending 
Legislative Affairs - pending 
 
RECOGNITION - Claude recognized Patrick McCormack for his $1,000 donation 
for the Sea Cadet initiative. 
 
NEW MEMBERS - Larry and Sherryl Mull were presented with membership certificates. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:30pm. 
 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Sally Watson, Secretary 
St. Augustine-Palm Coast Navy League Council 
 


